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tended a picnic at the school camp, through 
the courtesy of the Shenandoah Bus Com- 
pany, which furnished free transportation. 

Harrisonburg varsity lost to Westhamp- 
ton in the first home game of the season, 
played here, with a score of 2-1. In a fast 
and exciting game, Harrisonburg success- 
fully downed the William and Mary 
hockey team with a score of 3-2. 

Miss Florence Boehmer, Dean of Wo- 
men, recently attended the meeting of the 
Woman's Intercollegiate Association at 
New Jersey College for Women in New 
Brunswick, New Jersey. She also attended 
a regional meeting of deans at Washington, 
D. C. 

Louise Hobson, of Roanoke, and Rosalie 
Ott, of Harrisonburg, have been announced 
as new members of the TEolian Club. 

The Stratfords presented the modern 
comedy, "Bab," as their first play of the 
season on December 5. 

Almost four hundred girls spent the 
Thanksgiving holidays at home—or at other 
interesting places. There was the usual 
turkey dinner and Thanksgiving celebra- 
tion for those who remained on the campus. 

Many alumnae visited friends at the col- 
lege during the holidays, a number of them 
playing on the alumnae hockey team, which 
was beaten by the varsity by a score of 3 to 
0. The Y. W. C. A. and other organizations 
entertained in honor of these visitors. 

ALUMNA NEWS 

MANY ALUMN2E RETURN TO COL- 

LEGE DURING THE THANKS- 

GIVING HOLIDAY 

Former students of H. T. C. registering 
in the Alumnae Office at Thanksgiving were 
as follows: 

Mary B. Allgood, Clifton Forge; Evelyn 
Bowers, Winston-Salem, N. C.; Mary 
Crane, Raleigh, N. C.; Elizabeth Davis, 
Earleysville; Wilmot Doan, Winston- 
Salem, N. C.; Irene Garrison, Winston- 

Salem, N. C.; Helen Goodson, Norfolk; 
Audrey Hines, Richmond; Leonide Har- 
ris, Norfolk; Ida Hicks, Winston-Salem, 
N. C; Ray Horsley, Arvonia; Anna 
Keyser, Franklin; Dorothy Lingren, Nor- 
folk; Elizabeth Miller, Winston-Salem, N. 
C.; Othelda Mitchell, Martinsville; Una 
Poynter, Mountain Grove; Frances Rand, 
Amelia; Esther Smith, Winston-Salem, N. 
C.; Eugenia Beazley Terrell, Williamsburg; 
Lena Wolfe, Clarendon. 

H. T. C. ALUMNzE MEET AT 

THANKSGIVING 
H. T. C. alumnas and faculty members 

attending the Teachers' meeting in Rich- 
mond met at an informal tea Wednesday 
afternoon, November 25, at Miller and 
Rhoads's Tea Room. Mrs. Harry Garber, 
alumnae secretary, was in charge of the 
affair. Mrs. Garber was assisted by Miss 
Margaret Herd, Miss Ruth Paul, and Mrs. 
Virginia Matheny Binns, of Richmond. 
More alumnae were present at this meeting 
than at any meeting of former years. The 
tea proved to be a most enjoyable affair. 
Present were: 

Helen Acton, Lillian Barham, Catherine 
Beard, Virginia Matheny Binns, Violette 
Raimey Burns, Anna Cameron, May Coff- 
man, Elizabeth Davis, Agnes Dingledine, 
Virginia Drew, Florence Fray, Mary Fray, 
Dorothy Garber, Ame Garthwright, Mil- 
dred Goodwin, Elizabeth Harley, Mary 
Hawkins, Lois Henderson, Sallie Henley, 
Margaret Herd, Caroline Hickerson, Au- 
drey Hines, Ethel Hoover, Nora Hossley, 
Lucille Keeton, Gladys Lee, Mrs. J. B. 
Massie, Byrd Nelson, Marion Nesbitt, 
Gladys Netherland, Marjorie Ober, Ruth 
Paul, Sue Raine, Mrs. W. T. Sanger, Mar- 
garet Shenk, Sophia Simpson, Clara Belle 
Smith, Mary Finney Smith, Preston Star- 
ling, Sally Stultz, Eugenia Beazley Terrel, 
Elizabeth Thomas, Frances Turpin, Helen 
Ward, Hunter Gwaltney Walton, Daisy 
West, Lena Will, Ruth Witt, Mattie Wor- 
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ster, Elizabeth Yates. Faculty members 
present: President Duke, Miss Anthony, 
Mrs. Blackwell, Mrs. Moody, Miss Lanier, 
Dr. Weems, and Mr. Dingledine. 

HARRISONBURG ALUMNA ELECT 

OFFICERS 
At a recent meeting of the Harrisonburg 

Local Alumnae Chapter held at the college 
tea room, the following were elected as 
officers for the year 1930-31: 

Mrs. Johnson Fristoe, president; Sarah 
Milnes, vice-president; Emma Byrd, sec- 
retary ; Edna Dechart, treasurer. 

The business meeting was then turned 
into a social affair. Bridge was played, 
prizes being given to the two single girls 
who had the highest scores and to the two 
married women who had the highest scores. 
During the latter part of the afternoon a 
delightful salad course was served by 
Sarah Milnes, who is in charge of the Col- 
lege Tea Room. About forty alumnse liv- 
ing in Harrisonburg were present at this 
annual meeting of the Local Chapter. 

LETTERS FROM ALUMNvE 
From Thelma Eberhart : I've been in- 

tending to write to you for a long time, but 
as usual, I've been very busy. I want to 
thank you for notifying me of Dr. Con- 
verse's visit here. I got in touch with all 
the schools here in Norfolk and put notices 
in the papers. We enjoyed seeing Dr. 
Converse so much. Last Saturday we elect- 
ed new officers for our Alumnae Chapter. 
We had a very nice meeting. Helen Good- 
son and Leonide Harris told us all about 
their visit to H. T. C. Thanksgiving. This 
made us all want to come back, and we are 
going to make our plans to come in May to 
the dedication of the new building. I get 
thrilled every time I think of it. 

The new officers are: President, Isabel 

Duval; vice-president, Elizabeth Mason; 
secretary, Axie Brockett; treasurer, Eliza- 
beth Brinkley; publicity chairman, Lillian 
Derry. I am hoping that we will have a 
very successful year with these girls to lead 
us. I am certainly going to do my part to 
help them. Did you know that Leonora 
Barrett is now Mrs. Arthur Simmons? Vir- 
ginia Wiley is now Mrs. Linden Shroyer, 
and is living at Virginia Beach. Margaret 
Powell is going to be married this month. 
Give my regards to all the folks that I 
know at H. T. C, and just remember that I 
am anxious to do everything I can for my 
Alma Mater. 

From Mrs. Mary Cooke Lane: ... This 
brings me to what I have wanted to say to 
you kind folks for almost a year, to thank 
you for the joy your letters and cards and 
magazines have been to us throughout the 
year. To those of you who have sent us 
subscriptions to magazines I want to add a 
line of appreciation. You at home, with 
news stands on every corner and in every 
hotel lobby, cannot imagine the possibilities 
of an American magazine in a foreign land. 
First of all, I try to steal time to read the 
leading articles and continued stories (my 
weakness) and articles on Babies and 
Home-making. Then I look over them for 
recipes and pictures for posters in Sunday 
Schools. Then last but not least in import- 
ance are the fashions; only today I have 
been looking over all the accumulated ones 
for trousseaus—four of my girls are getting 
married within the next two months. Then 
the magazines are given away for picture 
books to the many children and folks in the 
country on the waiting list. So you see 
what a missionary agency a magazine is, 
dear friends, who so graciously remembered 
us in that way. (Mrs. Lane's address is— 
Mrs. E. E. Lane, Sao Sebastiao do Paraiso, 
E. do Minas, Brazil. Postage: Letters, 
two cents.) 
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PERSONALS 
Virginia Turpin recently sent dues to the 

Alumnje Association. Virginia is teaching 
in Maury High School, Norfolk. Other 
alumnae teaching in the same school are: 
Hildegarde Barton, Anna Cameron, Jennie 
Daughtrey, and Martha Lawrence. 

Helen M. Lee, a 1930 graduate, is teach- 
ing in Ruffner Junior High School, Nor- 
folk. Other alumnae teaching in the Ruff- 
ner faculty are: Mary Louise Berryman, 
Mrs. Susie Ennis Bower, Helen Goodson, 
Virginia C. Graves, Leonide Harris, Bessie 
C. Mauzy, Edna Phelps, Bessie S. Taylor, 
Rachel Taylor, Mrs. Annie Warwick, Lilly 
Williams, and Sarah L. Wilson. 

Frances Cabell is teaching history in the 
Washington and Lee High School, Cherry- 
dale, Virginia. 

Zena W. Crone, graduate 1915, is a 
stenographer for the Government at Hamp- 
ton. 

Hazel Davis, class 1919, is doing research 
work for the National Education Asso- 
ciation at Washington, D. C. 

Gertrude Drinker is teaching home eco- 
nomics and chemistry at Atlee. 

Lillian Gilbert, class 1913, is home dem- 
onstration agent of Buchanan County. 

Henrietta Jacob teaches first grade at 
Chincoteague. 

Lillian R. Lanier, class 1925, is teaching 
second grade in Martinsville. 

Edythe T. Maddox, graduate 1927, is 
principal of the Old Dominion School, Al- 
bemarle County. 

Lila Lee Riddell has charge of the teach- 
er training in home economics of Georgia 
State College for Women. 

Dorothy Lothrop Brown teaches English 
in the State Normal School at Potsdam, 
N. Y. 

Mary Lucille Biedler Piner teaches Eng- 
lish in Morgantown city schools, North 
Carolina. 

Frances Selby, class 1915, is registrar at 
East Texas State Teachers College, Com- 
merce, Texas. 

Zelia Wisman is head of the home eco- 
nomics department of Pennsylvania Ave. 
High School, Cumberland, Maryland. 

News has been received that Martha 
Brame, one of our last year's graduates, is 
desperately ill with diphtheria in Lexing- 
ton, where she had been teaching. 

Carrie Dickerson teaches English and his- 
tory in South Boston High School. 

Margaret Dixon is dietitian at the Phil- 
adelphia General Hospital. 

Estelle McKensie teaches second grade at 
Whiteville, N. C. 

Annie Laurie Mauck is located at Pleas- 
ant Hill this year. She teaches history and 
science. 

Mattie Worster, successful president of 
the Portsmouth Alumnae Chapter, teaches 
third grade in Pinners Point School, Ports- 
mouth. Martha Minton, class '28, teaches 
in the same school. 

A CORRECTION 

The article by Miss Grace Margaret Pal- 
mer in the last issue of The Virginia 
Teacher (November, 1930) was mistaken- 
ly titled "The Psychology of Art Ap- 
preciation." The title should have read, 
"Some Opinions of Educators Concerning 
the Teaching of Art Appreciation." 
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